
PERMANENTLY RELEASE OF A POST-TRIAL 
PRISONER 

 
 

The following information and checklist is provided to assist you in permanently 
releasing a post-trial prisoner from the PEARL HARBOR BRIG: 
 
Points of Contact: 
 
Marine/Army/Navy/Coast Guard/Air Force Liaison (Monday-Friday 0630-1530) 
DSN: 315-472-3110           COMM: (808) 472-3110 
DSN: 315-472-0520           COMM: (808) 472-0520 
DSN: 315-472-0202           COMM: (808) 472-0202 
 
Master Control Center (Available 24/7) 
DSN: 315-472-0123                                   COMM: (808) 472-0123 
 
In almost all cases, the Brig computes prisoner sentences and will inform Commands if 
they have a responsibility to pick up a post-trial prisoner at release. 
 
Pearl Harbor is a 90-day post-trial facility, consider the following:   
 

* Prisoners with more than 90 days left to serve, on the date of sentencing to 
confinement, will be designated for transfer to a mainland facility and the Command is 
not responsible for permanent release; other Service headquarters (i.e. USMC, Army and 
Air Force) through MOA’s are responsible to transfer their prisoners and may task local 
units with the responsibility. 

 
* Prisoners with less than 90 days left to serve, on the date of sentencing to 

confinement, will be release back to their Command on the permanent release date.  The 
exception is for some Navy prisoners who will be transferred to TPU. 

 
Only the presiding Courts Martial Convening Authority can affect release prior to 
the Brig’s calculated release date by “remission of sentence.” 
 
Remission of sentence by the Convening Authority should be coordinated through 
the respective military Service and installation legal office. 
 
Installation legal can coordinate with Brig liaisons at the above contact numbers. 


